
CITY OF FAIRBURN  

INVITATION FOR BID 

Bid No. 19-005 SR 14; CS 4130/W CAMPBELLTON ROAD & CS 4050/SMITH STREET-LCI 

GDOT PI #0012636  
8/14/2019 

 

 

The City of Fairburn will accept sealed bids from qualified Contractors for furnishing all labor, 

equipment, and materials necessary to complete SR 14; CS 4130/W CAMPBELLTON ROAD & CS 

4050/SMITH STREET-LCI.  The project includes streetscape enhancements along US 29 from 

Malone Street to approximately 175 ft north of Strickland Street. US 29 will remain four lanes. 

Improvements include a vegetated median, removal of southbound right turn lane onto 

Campbellton Road, expansion of pedestrian facilities along the westbound side of US 29 & signal 

upgrades at Smith Street, Campbellton Road, & Dodd Street. Pedestrian improvements along the 

west of US 29 include new granite header curb, brick paver sidewalks, street trees, raised planter 

beds, & new pedestrian street lighting. The east side of US 29 will include brick paver sidewalk, 

grass buffer strip, new street lighting, & landscaping. The project also includes the rehabilitation 

of the former Smith Street underpass into a pedestrian walkway & plaza space. This will include 

a brick staircase, ADA ramp, and aesthetic improvements to the underpass. The construction 

period will be 365 calendar days. The DBE goal for the project is 17%. 

 

Bids will be received at the City of Fairburn at City Hall, 56 Malone Street, Fairburn, Georgia 

30213 (phone: 770-964-2244) until 2:00 PM, Wednesday, September 18, 2019, at which time 

the bids will be opened and read aloud.  No bid may be modified, withdrawn, or canceled for a 

period of 60 days after time designated for receipt of Bids or until notified by Owner, whichever 

is sooner. The City reserves the right to reject any and all bids and to waive irregularities, 

technicalities, and informalities. A non-mandatory pre-bid conference will be held Wednesday 

August 28th at 11 A.M. Questions will be due by Friday September 6, 2019. 

 

Bidding documents may be viewed at the office of the City Engineer, 26 West Campbellton Street, 

Suite 110, Fairburn, Georgia 30213 (phone: 770-964-2244, ext. 305); or obtained from the office 

of Stantec 229 Peachtree Street, International Tower Suite 1900, Atlanta, Ga 30303.Contact Mr. 

Stephen Hopper at 770-315-8155 to order bid packages.  A complete set bid documents may be 

purchased for $200 per set, non-refundable.  Payment must be received prior to delivery.  

Questions of a technical nature should be submitted in writing to Stantec via electronic mail, 

attention Stephen Hopper:  Stephen.hopper@stantec.com. 

 


